Queensland Government

Cabinet – August 2016
Response to the Parliamentary Committee Report relating to smoke alarms
Minister for Police, Fire and Emergency Services and Minister for Corrective Services

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Member for Kawana, Mr Jarrod Bleijie MP, introduced the Fire and Emergency Services (Smoke Alarms) Amendment Bill 2015 as a Private Members’ Bill on 2 December 2015.
2. The Explanatory Notes to the Bill state the purpose of the Bill is to implement recommendations from the Coronial Inquest into the 2011 Slacks Creek house fire.
3. The Bill does not address the installation of smoke alarms in bedrooms within dwellings or the interconnection of smoke alarms.
4. On 23 May 2016, the Legal Affairs and Community Safety Committee tabled its report on both the Fire and Emergency Services (Smoke Alarms) Amendment Bill 2015 and the Fire and Emergency Services (Domestic Smoke Alarms) Amendment Bill 2016.
5. The Committee report made two recommendations, both of which the Government response supports.
6. Cabinet decided to not support the Fire and Emergency Services (Smoke Alarms) Amendment Bill 2015.
7. Cabinet approved the Government response to the Legal Affairs and Community Safety Committee’s Report No. 28.
8. Attachments
· Fire and Emergency Services (Smoke Alarms) Amendment Bill 2015
· Explanatory Notes to Fire and Emergency Services (Smoke Alarms) Amendment Bill 2015
· Fire and Emergency Services (Domestic Smoke Alarms) Amendment Bill 2016
· Explanatory Notes to Fire and Emergency Services (Domestic Smoke Alarms) Amendment Bill 2016
· Legal Affairs and Community Safety Committee Report No. 28
· Government response to Legal Affairs and Community Safety Committee Report No. 28
